Clir Mike Alien

- 12 December 2022

NEW DRAFT LOCAL PLAN Honi_01

Dear Clir Allen ;
we the undersigned are writing to submit our opposition to the above proposed plan.

Our main concerns are regarding access, in that Old Elm Road, Honeysuckle Drive or Hayne Lane
are not suitable for the increased traffic which the extra housing would cause.

Another concern is that housing on productive agricultural land in an AONB should not be allowed,
especially as food security must be a priority in these troubled times.

Further concerns are for our struggling services here in Honiton and East Devon. Our local schools
are filled to capacity, it is almost impossible to get to see a NHS dentist, the RDE hospital is finding
it difficult to keep up with all the extra patients needing treatment, as are our local GP’s.

The sewerage and drainage systems are currently overloaded, spillages and flooding further down
the hill will no doubt happen. Any extra housing will put even more pressure on the system.

Please could you voice our opposition to EDDC at any meetings you attend concerning this
proposed New Draft Local Plan.

Yours faithfully

Roger L Potbury Auarey J rorpury




